
In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful                          Friday 16th May 2025 

Message from the  Headteacher 

  

Asalaam Alaikum parents and carers, 

I pray that you and your lovely families are all well.  

Yesterday morning, children were greeted by a penguin at the school gates. This was not a result of the slightly cooler 

weather, our PE partners PSD were handing out leaflets for their fun week Active Camp which will take place at Hujjat 

during half term. If you would like to know more about this, please contact PSD (all information has been sent to parents 

in previous emails). 

Last week Year 3 visited the Natural History Museum. The children had a very enjoyable day and I was particularly pleased 

that they had the opportunity to travel by public transport which was a new experience for some. We did return rather 

late and I would like to thank all of our Year 3 parents who showed a great deal of patience with the delay. I had the 

pleasure of attending Al Wahhaab’s assembly this week and I was hugely impressed, particularly by the children’s 

recitation. Thank you to Ms. Laamri for putting together such a lovely event. 

Thank you to all the parents who attended my third Head Teacher’s Forum of the year. The focus was special needs and 

the school’s graduated approach. Parents’ comments were very supportive and  they were pleased to see the processes and 

mindset regarding our approach to SEND and it is one of which can all be proud. 

As many of you will know, we are required to carry out an annual lockdown practice as a safeguarding requirement. A 

lockdown would take place in cases of emergency when there is a possibility that those in school could be put in danger 

because of the actions of an individual or group or an event such as a gas leak or a similar local issue. During half term, 

further work will take place to strengthen the security at the front of the school and this will be visible very soon 

Insha’Allah. 

Please remember that we have plans to improve the playground experience for children in Key Stage 1 and we intend to 

renovate the area directly outside the Key Stage 1 classes. Our plans are ambitious and involve the creation of areas for 

nature, eating, drama, growing and reading. We have asked for families to help us coming to school from 9:30am on 

Saturday 14th June, Saturday 21st June and Saturday 5th July Insha’Allah. Please bring your own gardening tools.  If 

you can help for the day or a part of it, you will be doing an amazing service for the community. We are asking you to 

donate the following; old bags and suitcases, old crates and containers, old tyres and traffic cones, pots and pans and 

old kitchen utensils, outdoor picnic tables, large and small paintbrushes and old childrens’ clothes. We want to provide 

much more for the children to play with and to improve their experience. 

Finally, I am going to ask for class reps from each class in the very near future to liaise directly with me . If you are 

interested, please complete the application which will be with you shortly. 

Have a lovely weekend.  

Mr. Syed 
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Message from the Faith Leader  
 
Salaam families of Hujjat Primary,  

 

It has been inspiring to see the children engaging with 

science, engineering and maths projects this half term. 

MashaAllah—they came up with such creative inventions and 

were so confident in talking about the scientific concepts 

they had explored through experimentation. Check out the 

fantastic projects on our Instagram account.  

 

In our assembly we reflected on verse 34:10-11 reminding 

ourselves that Allah (SWT) has provided the materials and 

ideas for us so our every success comes from Him and should 

be righteous with good purpose.  

 

May Allah (SWT) continue to inspire us through the Holy Quran and His wonderous creations.   

Have a blessed weekend,  

Mrs Jessa 







Buy Tickets 
Here! 



 Pupils’ of the Week 
9th May 

Pupils’ of the Week 
16th May 

An Noor  Eisa  Reham  

Al Haqq Yaqub Yahya 

Al Kareem Ibrahim Fatemah Zahra  

Al Hakeem Esma Haroun 

Al Khaaliq Abbas Haider 

Al Wahhaab Zahra Ra Nouh 

Ar Raoof Ali B Jenna  

Ash Shakoor Zainab S Yousuf 

As Saboor Hussain Baqa 

Al Wadood Saeed Salman 

Attendance Awards  
Our target is 96% or more! 

Well done to  

Al Khaaliq & Ar Raoof                                                           

class for achieving the best 

attendance across school 

with 99.17% 

w.e. 9th May  

Well done to  

Al Kareem                                                             

class for achieving the 

best attendance across 

school with 100%    

w.e. 16th May 

‘Pupils of the Week’ Achievements 
 

Each week, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons 

and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how 

we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved 

Prophet (PBUH). The value for this half term is Integrity. We are very 

proud of our pupils demonstrating this value! 

IN to WIN 
Attendance Winner 

Well done to Qasim J (RH) for 

having 100% attendance this 

week! 



Additional Information: 
  

Uniform Sale 
We currently have a large number of lost property items in 
the School Office.  
Due to limited storage space, we are unable to keep these 
items for much longer. 
  
We will be holding a second-hand uniform sale soon, and any 
unclaimed items will be sold! 
  
Please check the lost property by Thursday 5th June 2025. 

  

Dates for your diaries: 

Events Dates and timings 

Hujjat Mini Marathon  
All Staff & Pupils  

Tuesday 2oth May– whole Day 

Al Wadood (4W) Class Assembly Wednesday 21st May 9.15-9.45am 

Half Term Break Monday 26th May-Friday 30th May 

Eid Lunch  
(whole school, see poster for more information)  
2K Will have class assembly and children will be 
dressed in the theme of their assembly. 

Wednesday 4th June 

Al Khaaliq (2K) Class Assembly Wednesday 4th June 9.15-9.45am 

Statutory Phonics Check in Year 1  Monday 10th June - Friday 14th June 

*Eid Ul Adha/School Closed for Staff and Pupils Friday 6th June ONLY 

FoHPS Summer/Eid Bazaar Saturday 14th June 2.00-5.00pm 

Al Haqq (RH) Class Assembly Wednesday 18th June 9.15-9.45am 

Al Hakeem (1H) Class Assembly Wednesday 25th June 9.15-9.45am 

Harrow Transition Day  Wednesday 2nd July  

Al Kareem (1K) Class Assembly Monday 7th July 9.15-9.45am 

An Noor (RN) Class Assembly Wednesday 9th July 9.15-9.45am 

End of Year Reports shared with Parents  Thursday 17th July 

Celebration of Learning  Thursday 17th July ONLY 

Whole School Sports Day Friday 18th July 

Last Day of Term  Tuesday 22nd July                               
(1pm EYFS/KS1 & 1.10pm KS2)  

*Please note: all Islamic dates are subject to the sighting of the moon These dates will be 
updated each term with more information   


